February 7, 2022- Department of Pediatrics Faculty Meeting Recap

Kim Boland | General Announcements and Chair Update

Congrats to Suzanne Kingery; recognized as a Louisville Business First Health Care Hero in the Health Equity
Champion category

Annual reviews due to chair office February 15

MOC Update: now have 50 in category 2 and 50 in category 4; all should have received a personal email
Recruitment Update: continue to recruit in many areas; for our department, Andrew Weinberger & Jen Morgan
will be setting up interviews, will work with division chiefs, most are virtual with some 2" visits in person; at
the March faculty mtg more comprehensive review; charged the Gl search committee last week

Discussed Resident Grand Rounds participation and Pediatric Grand Rounds and suggestions to encourage
participation; have had some sessions canceled; suggestion to have a specific pause time for speaker to ask for
comments, questions; suggestion to encourage learners to engage in the chat feature, will need help with
monitoring

Thanks to social media & Twitter champions on number of shares; the USNWR rankings and Doximity are tied
together this year; all are needed to vote, starts in March; encouraged all to get on Doximity

Division Wins & Misses | Dr. Sidd Shah

Wins include hiring faculty starting in October 2022; hired a NP; participated in several multidisciplinary research
committees; increased volume of completed appointments; procedures-Prismaflex-TPE, c-DNA, ABPM
expansion; agreement with Renasight Natera for expanded genetic surveillance & testing for kidney diseases;
clinical growth in visits; increase in new patients

Misses include loss of staff; hiring challenges; teaching opportunities; research opportunities

Medical Education | Sara Multerer

Next week resident procedure rotations starting for interns, each do two weeks, 8am — 11pm procedure
rotation, can reach

Grow mentor program for junior faculty; will send associate professor level or above will receive email from Sara
today asking if want to be a mentor; looking to expand

Resident recruitment concluded; interviewed 274 categorical peds, 48 child neurology, and Med- Peds; March
18 is Match Day; thanks to all who participated

Research | Jan Sullivan (see slides)

SPRC (Scientific Protocol Review Committee) created per the NCRI agreement between UofL & NHC, will be
soliciting members to join

Submit all proposals through NCRI; submitted outside, it delays submissions

Michelle Stevenson shared that help is now available with research services; an “Access to Pediatric Research
Services Request Form” available online on the departmental research page later in the week; form shared and
reviewed in detail; the form documents the request and allows staff to appropriately respond and distribute
Reviewed the upcoming PIRATs ScholarSHIP conferences for February, March and April

Met with the UofL Writing Center, can help with manuscript writing, their style is more like coaching

Clinical | Susan Friedrich

Effective March 1, there will be a change made within the Clarus on-call back-up notification; currently the on-

call provider is first call, the practice manager is second call; the new order will be the on call person first, the
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medical director second, and practice manager third; the intent so that the medical director can assist since it is
likely a medical related call; there is a recording system, some calls come in direct, can track calls
e Inresponse to a question, contracts will roll over unless change in comp
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